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Project Name: Short Pump Park Revised Master Plan
Construction Plan
POD – 2013 - 00180
Date Received by Public Works: June 17, 2014
Date Comments Complete: July 1, 2014

The Traffic Engineering Division has reviewed the plat for POD – 2013 - 00180 - Short Pump Park Revised Master Plan and has the following additional/outstanding comments that need to be addressed prior to the signature process.
1) Sheet C3.01 – label crosswalk with 12” wide white lines
2) Sheet C3.03
a. Add wheel stops to the 2 HC parking spaces
b. Relocate the arrows exiting the park to 75’ prior to the Stopbar
c. Remove the R1-1 and Stopbar on the “loop” road heading south at the intersection prior to the hammerhead
d. Who will maintain the crosswalk at the entrance since one line is in ROW, one is not?
e. Part of the Sight Distance line is outside the ROW near Station 7+00.  This will require an easement or more ROW dedication
f. Crosswalks shall be 12” lines, not 8”.  (typ. of all locations, all sheets)
3) Sheet C3.05 – the sight distance ending point should be the outside lane.  Please revise here and on landscaping sheets
4) Sheet T1.04 – Note 5: delete “during the installation of the final course of asphalt”.  Note 2 – add a “d” to “coordinate” and “schedule”; Note 3 – add a “.” after PM; Note 4 – add “or” to “contract”.
5) Sheet T1.05 - A note needs to be added that Black tape must be used to cover up existing lane lines that are in conflict with temporary markings.  If eradication is used to eliminate the markings, the roadway must be milled and overlaid.
6) According to our Construction division, the new turn lanes must tie into the adjacent thru lanes using the VDOT WP-2 detail.  This should be shown in the plans.  It requires milling the thru lane.
Please let me know if you have any questions.
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